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Tilton, is also significant: the green-
house gas equivalent of taking 250 
passenger vehicles off the road each 
year (1,300 metric tons of CO2 equiv-
alent), and energy savings equal to the 
annual output of 1,300 rooftop solar 
arrays (11,000 BTUs).

The success of pay-as-you-throw in 
Tilton was not lost on the town’s resi-
dents. A petition warrant article asking 
to rescind the program was submitted 
for the spring 2014 town meeting, just 
six months after it began. But when 
the town meeting moderator asked for 
a petitioner or anybody else to speak 
in favor of the proposal, nobody stood 
up, and debate was halted. The mea-
sure to end PAYT in Tilton was then 
soundly defeated in a 79-22 vote.

Pay-as-You-Throw 
in Tilton

✔✔ �52% Municipal Solid Waste 
Reduction

✔✔ �Recycling Rate Increase 
From 13% to 36%

✔✔ �$36,000 Reduction in Dis-
posal Spending in First 18 
Months

✔✔ �Greenhouse Gas Savings 
Equal to Taking 250 Cars Off 
the Road Every Year

✔✔ �Energy Savings Equal to 
Annual Energy Production of 
1,300 Rooftop Solar Arrays

✔✔ �Weekly Curbside Trash Col-
lection and Bi-Weekly Curb-
side Single-Stream Recycling 
Collection

✔✔ Program Initiated July 2013

pay-as-you-throw program. The pro-
gram was shepherded through a multi-
year approval process, which included 
a few temporary setbacks and several 
rounds of extensive public input, with 
the strong support of the Tilton Recy-
cling Committee and its chair, Marge 
Bonneville. Tilton Finance Director 
Tim Pearson says the 3,500-resident 
town was ultimately motivated to 
adopt PAYT for financial, environ-
mental, and fairness reasons. 

The program offers 15-gallon bags for 
$1 each and 33-gallon bags for $1.50 
each. The town has weekly curbside 
trash collection, and they began offer-
ing bi-weekly curbside single-stream 
recycling when PAYT began.

Tilton has reduced its MSW tonnage 
dramatically with pay-as-you-throw. 
In 2014, residents disposed of just 622 
tons of garbage, compared with 1,306 
tons in 2012, the last full year before 
the program began. That change rep-
resents a 52% decrease. Moreover, this 
town that had no curbside recycling 
before PAYT had a recycling rate of 
38% in 2014.

On the financial front, the town re-
ports saving $35,872 in reduced tip-
ping fee spending in the program’s first 
18 months. 

The environmental impact of the re-
duced disposal volume from pay-as-
you-throw, even in a small town like 


